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LOOE COMMUNITY ACADEMY TRUST

COMPANY NUMBER: 07909371
A company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales, an exempt charity

Minutes of the Finance and Premises Committee held on Monday 13 October 2014

	Present
	In Attendance
	Apologies
	

	M Long
	S Green (Company Secretary, Business Manager)
	H Jenkins 
	

	S Minnette
	L Sutcliffe (Clerk)
	P Lewis
	

	K Mordan (Chair)
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


1. Welcome and apologies:  The meeting commenced at 17.30 with a welcome by the Chair.  Apologies were accepted from H Jenkins and P Lewis.  It was confirmed that the meeting was quorate although Governors expressed  concern that the committee should have more members and will speak to other Governors about joining the committee.

2. Declarations of interests in this agenda:  There were none.

3. Elect Chair:  MLO nominated KMO, seconded by SMI.  KMO accepted the position as Chair.

4. Agree minutes of previous meeting held on 23 June 2014:  Minutes agreed and signed by the Chair.

5. Matters arising from the minutes not covered on the agenda elsewhere, including a review of action points:	

a. Confirm and appropriately sign drinking water.  Advise has been sought from a plumber to ensure correct signage.  Carried forward.  Action: SPG
b. Email LOL for Performing Arts to confirm PE trial is working.  Email was sent but no response received.  SLT to follow up with LOL for Performing Arts.  Action: SLT
c. Raise Critical Incident Policy with SLT.  SPG explained that the Critical Incident Policy has proven to be a responsive policy  and this has been tested in recent events.  A local incident involving an armed man close to the Academy led to a revision of the policy to include a new administration process to communicate effectively and safely to all staff without raising alarm with the students.  Governors were pleased to note the development of the policy and asked SPG to include any updates to the policy within the Site Update agenda item.  Action: SPG
d. Undertake survey of spaces.  A trial is currently being undertaken to assess whether a room could be utilised for other uses.  The room has been removed from the booking system to assess whether there is a need for the room and as yet there has been no need.  SPG to continue with trial and update at the next committee meeting.  Action: SPG
e. Draft letter to Barratts regarding fencing issues.  SPG explained to the committee the issues with liaising with Barratts due to management issues at Barratts.  SPG has now been in contact with a Director of Barratts and a meeting has been arranged with HJ and SPG on 27 October.  SMI confirmed he will attend the meeting.  Action: HJ, SPG, SMI

Governors expressed concern at the Safe Guarding issue as some houses on the boundaries of the sports field have removed hedgerows and created steps to access the field.  Concern was also raised due to the recent incident which occurred at the Academy's boundary.

SMI also noted that there were other gate issues that needed to be addressed and will liaise with the H&S Governor to ensure these are noted in the H&S walkaround.  Action: SMI  

f. Update Governors on aerial mast progress.  SPG confirmed that £3k has been received but the revised lease does not include rent reviews and therefore the figure is incorrect.  SPG is liaising with the company and will update at the next committee meeting.  Action: SPG
g. Establish cause of gas supply to new COM building.  Carried forward as dispute between Lorne Stewart and Cornwall Council regarding capacity calculations.  Action: SPG
h. Update on lease for Integrated Health Centre.  Carried forward to next meeting.  Action: SPG
i. Serve notice on Site Manager for exercising dogs on site.  Verbal reminder was given in July 14 and SPG to re-iterate when the fences are erected by Barratts.  Action: SPG
j. Establish basis of internal audit framework.  Carried forward.  Action: SPG
k. Update FGB on Living Wage.  The FGB has passed this to the new Personnel Committee to discuss.
l. Deliver financial savings of £30k p.a.  The Business Manager updated  the committee on the following financial savings:
· savings of £8k on canteen dining furniture due to shopping around and getting higher spec furniture although it was self build.
· telecoms contract renewal saved £2k
· SIMS licence renewal is being bought from Devon CC (a subsidary charitable trust) rather than Capita.  This enables LCA to receive a 20% discount which equates to approx £1.5-2k
· The Business Manage is examining all the current rolling contracts and is terminating these as they are coming up for renewal.  This is saving the Academy hundreds of pounds each year.
· The Governors thanked the Business Manager for his update and asked for an update in subsequent meetings.  Action: SPG
m. The Chair asked whether the committee members were happy with the meeting start time of 5.30pm.  All agreed that the meetings would remain at 5.30pm.


6. Policies for approval (moved forward in the agenda):  
Finance Policy:   names were changed to reflect current staff.  The Business Manager confirmed that the Finance Officer is arranging for the Chair to be a signatory for all payments over £20k  Action: SPG to confirm when complete
Health and Safety Policy:  names to be change to reflect current staff.  
Schedule of Community Charges:  Governor advised that hire of chairs per hour in the small should be removed as they cannot be physically removed from the hall.
All policies were approved with above amendments to be made.


7. FY13/14 - year end processes - accounts and audit:  The Company Secretary explained the timetable of the audit to the committee:
· Robinson Reed Layton (RRL) prepares the accounts during October half term
· w/c 10 Oct 14 Audit undertaken by RRL
· RRL presents the accounts and audit to the Finance Committee on 8 Dec 14 (Finance Committee has delegated authority from the FGB).
The Company Secretary advised that next year the process will start slightly earlier.


8. Update on the budget for FY14/15:  The Business Manager advised that lots of works had been completed over the Summer holiday.  Some of this work was reported in FY13/14 and some had been included in FY14/15, for example the canteen furniture and outside canopy, which were not bought/completed until Sep 14.


9. Academies Capital Maintenance Fund 14/15 - Fire precautions project update:  The Business Manager confirmed that the preparation work had been completed including an asbestos survey and audibility test.  It was noted that the Academy's alarm panel is no longer in production and there is only 4 years of support remaining.  Therefore a new alarm panel is required and the Business Manager will speak to the DfE about funding as we have missed this year (due to different financial years).  Action: SPG

The Fire Brigade came to the Academy over the Summer holidays and has recommended works that need to be done, including replacing some doors with fire doors.  All works will be included in the capital bid.  The Academy has invited new tenders for the following two packages:
· Fire Alarm Package
· Fire Door Package
Some companies have tendered for the works but no contracts have been signed yet.


10. Audit Committee - appoint Responsible Officer for FY14/15:  The Company Secretary has advised that Gaynor Edwards has replaced Angela Andrews as the Responsible Officer and this needs to be ratified by the committee.  The committee formally agreed to appoint Gaynor Edwards.  
 

11. Site Update:  See attached document outlining the update from the Business Manager.  The following explanations and questions were also raised:
· The gas repair works was the biggest job of the summer holidays and took 2-3 weeks.  There was lots of activity on site and this delayed the footings for the outside canopy.
· The Fixed Wiring Test impacted other jobs being undertaken as each circuit was tested and isolated.
· The Governors wished to thank those staff who helped over the holidays, and thank the Site Manager and his family for putting up with the disruption caused.  LSU to draft a letter from the Governors for the Chair to review and sign to thank them.  Action: LSU
· Governors asked for an update on the outside kiosk and whether this would reduce queuing time for students and were advised that the queue should reduce by half as the 'grab and go' food will be served here.
· Governors asked how the Academy could retain its 'Healthy School' status if the canteen was selling fizzy drinks.  Chartwells have advised that the fizzy drinks currently sold are within the regulations but will no longer be sold from Jan 15 when new regulations are implemented.
· Working at height.  The Governors were given an overview of the monkey tower that would hopefully replace the scaffold tower (which requires replacing) and were advised of the advantages and costs.  The committee requested that SPG and SMI investigate further but agreed the purchase in principle.
· The Site Manager has expressed concern of the new tables in the canteen and believes that they may topple if sat on.  The Governors have acknowledged this concern and the Business Manager has spoken to the staff on duty in the canteen to ensure students do not sit on the tables.


12. Building Condition Survey:  Kendall Kingscott have advised that the survey is nearly completed.  To be carried forward to the next meeting.  Action:  SPG to update

13. Health and Safety Update:  This was included in the Site Update

14. AOB:  A staffing issue was discussed (see Confidential Appendix)

15. Dates of Finance and Premises Committee meetings:  confirmed as 5.30pm start (see 5f)
· 8 December 2014 - with Auditor to receive and approve annual accounts
· 9 February 2015
· 11 May 2015
· 15 June 2015 - to set budget for FY15/16

Meeting closed at 19.30
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	Confirm and appropriately sign drinking water
	SPG

	SLT to follow up with LOL Performing Arts re: PE trial
	SLT

	Include Critical Incident Policy updates on Site Update
	SPG

	Update on survey of spaces
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	Update committee with outcome of meeting with Barratts on 27 Oct 14
	HJ, SPG, SMI

	Liaise with H&S Governor regarding gates
	SMI
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	SPG
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	SPG

	Update on lease for Integrated Health Centre
	SPG

	Re-iterate reminder for exercising dogs on site after fence has been erected
	SPG

	Establish basis of internal audit framework
	SPG

	Include savings update in subsequent committee meetings
	SPG
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	SPG
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	SPG

	Draft letter for staff who assisted over the summer holiday works for KMO to review and sign
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